
 

Date:  January 31, 2008 

TO: Board Members – Vancouver Park Board 
FROM: General Manager – Parks and Recreation 
SUBJECT: International Village Payment In Lieu 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
 

THAT the Board endorse the recommendation in the attached City Council report, 
entitled International Village - Payment In Lieu, dated January 28, 2008. 

 
 
POLICY 
 
The Board approves all capital expenditures. 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
The attached City Council report recommends a reallocation of funding earmarked for the 
creation of a community centre space in the International Village development, to the 
restoration of the artificial fields at Andy Livingstone Park and an expanded child care 
facility. 
 
DISCUSSION 
 
Staff is recommending approval of the above since it accomplishes a significant Board 
priority, it acknowledges the Board’s interest in the child care portfolio, and it maintains 
a positive relationship between the City and the Board and a multitude of jointly funded 
projects. 
 
 
 
 
Prepared by: 
Planning and Operations 
Vancouver Board of Parks and Recreation 
Vancouver, BC 
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